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The upgrade of Darcy Road Public School will provide new permanent classrooms and core facilities to 
support the growing population in Western Sydney. 

The NSW Department of Planning, Housing and Infrastructure (DPHI) has approved the State Significant 
Development (SSD-49073460) for the upgrade and provided the conditions of consent. The conditions of 
consent are available on the DPHI Planning Portal:  

planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/projects/darcy-road-public-school-upgrade  

Main works starting  

The main upgrade works will start in March 2024. Initial works will involve demolition of the existing 
school buildings that are fenced off within the construction area.  

These buildings have been cleared of asbestos containing material and lead during work undertaken in 
the school summer holidays by licensed and accredited contractors. The contractor has received a 
clearance certificate from an independent hygienist confirming that the buildings have been fully 
remediated. 

Managing construction impacts  

A Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP) and sub-plans have been prepared for the 
upgrade that detail how construction impacts will be managed for the community. Measures include: 

▪ acoustic shielding, where practical, to minimise noise from the site  
▪ using shade cloth to reduce dust impacts on the school and its neighbours 
▪ hosing down dust from construction works, as required 
▪ covering the loads of trucks entering and leaving the site and washing them down to prevent tracking 

dust and mud tracking from the site 
▪ scheduling deliveries outside of school drop off and pick up times, where possible  
▪ encouraging construction workers to use public transport to travel to and from the site.  
 
The CEMP and sub-plans can be found in the reports section of the library on the School Infrastructure 
NSW webpage for the project: edu.nsw.link/DarcyRdPS. 

Remediation works 

Should unexpected finds of asbestos containing materials occur during the main upgrade works, they 
will be managed in accordance with an unexpected finds protocol, in accordance with SafeWork NSW 
regulations and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. 

Working hours  

The approved working hours for the project are 7 am to 6 pm, Mondays to Fridays and 8 am to 1 pm, 
Saturdays. No work may be carried out on Sundays or public holidays. Provided noise levels do not 
exceed the existing background noise level plus 5 decibels, works may also be undertaken from 6 pm to 
7 pm, Mondays to Fridays and 1 pm to 4 pm, Saturdays.  
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To learn more about this project, visit the dedicated project webpage edu.nsw.link/DarcyRdPS. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure.  
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